
APPENDIX B 

 
 

TRANSLATION COSTS 01/04/96 TO 20/08/09 

 

• The tables on the following pages show how, since 1996, detailed records have been kept 
of translation costs and show that the dual-system of internal and external translations has 
resulted in notional savings of over £136,000 to date and the cost of 13 years' of translation 
for the authority is less than £500,000. 

 

• In 2006/07 the annual costs had reached a point where it was clear that something had to 
be done, but rather than requesting additional staff, with all the associated accommodation 
and overheads etc. it was decided to invest in new software, called a translation memory 
system. 

 

• The last 3 years' costs for example demonstrate how effective it has been so far in keeping 
translation costs as low as possible. As can be seen, since the Déjà Vu software was 
introduced in April 2007, a significant increase in cost effectiveness of translation costs has 
been achieved and so far for 2009/10 the projected end-of-year notional saving will be 
approximately £38,000. 

 

• Other cost saving have been achieved by greater use of electronic copies of documents on 
the website, cutting down on printing costs. 

 

• In 2005, when the Welsh Language Scheme was being updated previously, the wording 
was changed to allow less copies to be printed in Welsh where separate versions of 
documents were produced (called the 25% rule) - this was a direct response to complaints 
of cost and sustainability issues but still ensures the council complies with legal duties to 
provide bilingual services. 

 

• Gwynedd, Swansea, RCT, Cardiff and other councils have teams of internal translators, 
ranging from teams of 3 or 4 up to as many as 7 or 8 people due to the volume of work 
undertaken. Caerphilly has 2 internal translators and other SE Wales councils send all work 
externally as they have no translators at all.  The aim of the CCBC team has always been 
to provide an appropriate level of service to the Welsh speakers in this area and provide a 
cost effective service for CCBC. 

 

• The tables overleaf show the number of items translated and the number of words, together 
with the external costs had that work been sent out (based on industry average cost per 
word), and the actual internal "cost" in staff time of translating the work.  This gives us an 
actual cost for the council each year and a notional saving figure of how much it would have 
cost if we operated with no internal translators. 

 

• A full breakdown of every translation undertaken since 1996 is available electronically on 
request, in the form of the translation spreadsheets - these are not included with this report 
as they currently come to 622 pages of information. 

 



 



 



 


